
MOTION – GIRTRELL COURT

Proposed by Councillor Chris Blakeley
Seconded by Councillor Bruce Berry

1. Council recalls that, at the Council meeting on the 14th March, 2016, the Leader 
of the Council and the Cabinet Member for Adult Social Care and Public Health 
gave assurances that there was no timetable for closure of Girtrell Court.

2. Council noted this included a promise that Girtrell Court would remain open until 
such time as acceptable and alternative respite provision could be provided for 
users of Girtrell Court and that the Cabinet Member stated that no decision on 
Girtrell Court would be made until all the statutory 'one to one' consultations had 
been completed.   

3. Council is therefore deeply puzzled and disappointed that 48 hours later, in the 
Wirral Globe online version, the Cabinet Member announced that Girtrell Court 
will close at the end of August.

4. Council resolves that any budgetary decision about Girtrell Court is made in the 
public arena by Council as required by the Constitution of Wirral Borough 
Council.
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